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SPRINGFIELD – Illinois physicians will not face discipline for recommendations they 
make to aggressively treat Lyme disease under a new law supported by State Senator 
Andy Manar.

The Illinois Senate on Thursday voted to override the governor’s veto of a bipartisan 
plan that permits Lyme disease sufferers to receive extended regimens of antibiotics 
under a physician’s care.

The plan clears the way for doctors to prescribe more aggressive treatments for Lyme 
disease and other tick-borne illnesses than are currently accepted under industry 
standards without facing disciplinary action by the state.

“Numerous people in my Senate district suffer from the life-altering effects of Lyme, 
and I believe this plan is a step in the right direction as we learn more about how to 
successfully treat the disease,” said Manar, a Bunker Hill Democrat who co-sponsored 
the measure in the Senate.

House Bill 4515 creates the Lauryn Russell Lyme Disease Prevention Act. It requires 
state officials to form a Lyme disease prevention and outreach program and establish a 
12-member Lyme disease task force.

The bill passed in the spring with overwhelming support from both Democrats and 
Republicans in the General Assembly, but Gov. Bruce Rauner vetoed it in August. This 
week lawmakers voted to override the governor – 110-0 in the House and 48-0 in the 
Senate.

There were 237 confirmed cases of Lyme disease in Illinois in 2016, according to the 
Illinois Department of Public Health.


